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This FAQ was made for the NES FAQ Completion Project. You could contribute to 
this yourself! Just check out Devin Morgan's web site about it: 
http://faqs.retronintendo.com 
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D-Pad  - Move 
A      - Attack Below 
B      - Shoot 
Start  - Pause (It's a little delayed so be careful) 
Select - No Use 
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Stage 1 
_________________________ 

You will start with a crab approaching from the left and then three small fish 
that will shoot straight to the left. You will then reach two more crabs on the 
ground along with three more small fish that shoot straight. After those fish 
will be four small fish in a line that will shoot in all directions so be 
careful when you approach them. You will then come across some jellyfish along 
with a flower and clam on the ground. From here, it starts to get a bit hectic. 
You will see some crabs on the small mound of rocks along with a crab 
approaching from the left with some jellyfish coming from the top and small 
fish from the far right. After that part it gets a little calm with another 
small fish and just crabs walking on the ground. 

There will be a couple of small fish in a row here and some more crabs along 
the bottom. After several more small fish, you will finally come across a 
flower on the ground. You will then run into some stone fish. They won't move 
so they're easy to avoid. They have a lot of health so it may take a while to 
kill but you don't have to kill them. Avoid or kill them as you kill the small 



fish that keep coming toward you. After you see a couple more small fish, there 
will be another small fish that shoots three shots to the left which is a bit 
different so be careful. 

You will come across some more stone fish and crabs all in lines so you will 
have to destroy at least one of them to get by. As usually, there will still be 
jelly fish coming at you so be careful. After a couple of those fish, you will 
reach the boss. The boss is just a couple of eels that are overpowered and will 
swim around a lot. Try to target one at a time quickly so there won't be too 
many on the screen at once. Just avoid their lasers and shoot them until they 
are all dead to complete this stage. 
_________________________ 

Stage 2 
_________________________ 

This round will start with the same small fish from last round. Just kill a 
couple for a very slow start. After those is a big fish but don't worry. He 
makes some awkward movements but won't shoot you. Either kill him with some 
extra shots or avoid him. There will also be some crabs on the ground there and 
some more small fish, just in different models but same movements and attacks, 
behind him. After some small fish will be a clam and then a flower with some 
more small fish. The next small fish make weird movements and different attacks 
so pay attention. You will see a lot more big and small fish along with crabs 
for a while. 

After a couple of waves of enemies you will start to see a rare clam or flower. 
Other than that, it's mostly just big and small fish. You will eventually reach 
the boss of this stage. They are very similar to the boss from the first stage. 
There will be fewer fish but they are bigger so they are easier to hit. The 
only real difference is that their laser attacks are wider so you have to be 
more careful when you avoid their attacks. 
_________________________ 

Stage 3 
_________________________ 

Right away, you will notice that there are rock formations along the bottom of 
the stage. You cannot get caught in front of the rocks when they go off the 
screen or you will die so immediately move to the top of the screen. You will 
see one small fish until another tall rock formation. There will then be a 
flower on the bottom and crab slightly higher. There will be a claim near the 
bottom and then it will start to get tricky at the next rock formation. You 
will see three big fish swimming towards you that you have to kill to get past 
the rock. Avoid the crab's bubbles and two flowers along the bottom just past 
the rocks.

You will see two more crabs on the bottom, be careful because there will be two 
small fish that are quick when they reach near the middle of the screen. Kill 
the small fish and advance for two more flowers and a crab. There will be a 
couple more crabs and flowers along with some clams for a bit until you reach 
some big fish on top of a rock formation. Some jelly fish will appear shortly 
too. From here on out, it's mostly just crabs and flowers that you have to 
worry about. There will be some small and big fish along with jelly fish when 
you reach tall rocks but that is about the only time you will come across any 
moving fish. 

After a while you will finally reach the boss. This boss is different from the 
previous two. It is just a very large blowfish. It start in the top right 
corner and open its mouth. When it opens its mouth, it will shoot three shots 



in a straight line and then swim towards the upper left corner. He will then 
swim to the lower right corner and do the same attack only to swim back to the 
upper right corner. Just avoid its attacks and attack it while you have a 
chance to defeat this boss. 
_________________________ 

Stage 4 
_________________________ 

The first enemy will appear right away, a small fish. Stay away from the bottom 
and top of the screen because some of the rocks will be walls and you can die 
if you are caught behind them. You will see a crab on the ground and then two 
rock fish. There will be a small fish and then some more crabs along with a 
jelly fish. Break open the clam for a power up. There will be two more rock 
fish and clam just after that clam. You will see some big fish shortly after 
those. The whole time, there will be some crabs on the ground. 

When the area gets small again, you will see two more jelly fish. There will be 
a couple more rock fish here and clams for power ups. Fight off some big fish 
and a small fish next. There willbe a couple of crabs, clams and rock fish for 
a bit along with the rare small fish until the stage opens up a bit. Once it 
opens up, some small fish will appear behind you and move to the right. Stay 
along the top to avoid them and kill them when you get behind them. Some more 
small fish will appear from the right. 

The stage will open up and close again a bit. When that happens, you will see a 
lot more big fish with the occasional small fish and the usual crabs. After 
several more waves of enemies, you will finally reach the boss. This boss is a 
bit tougher, he will shoot bubbles in all directions and then swim towards you 
really quick. Avoid those shots and his charge and he will then shoot a couple 
shoots straight at you. After that, he will basically repeat but he is 
attacking a lot so you have to be quick with your attacks and avoiding his 
attacks. 
_________________________ 

Stage 5 
_________________________ 

There will be some small fish and crabs from the start. Kill them and get past 
the first rock in the middle. There will be some big fish and then a split in 
the path. The upper path will have one small fish and crab. The lower path will 
have a lot of small fish but might be worthwhile for you since there are a lot 
of clams down there. Pick whichever path you want until you reach the end of 
the split. There will be some more small fish floating towards you when it 
splits. As you approach the next split, two fish will appear from the left 
along the top of the screen. Kill them and kill the rest of the small fish that 
appear. 

The next split in the path will have an equal amount of enemies in both paths 
but clams on the bottom so I suggest sticking to the bottom path for the power 
ups. At the end of the split, there will be a small fish from the left so be 
careful. Kill some more small fish along with rock rish. Kill some more small 
fish and the boss will appear at the next split in the path. 

This boss is kind of strange. It won't move at all and its attacks will stay on 
the bottom half the screen. It will shoot a large plasma ball from each mouth 
to the left along the bottom, they may be slightly angled. The only attacks 
that seem to do any damage is if you hold your attack button for a couple of 
seconds and then let go, you'll shoot a fireball. Do this a couple of times 
until you destroy each head and then it can't attack. Now just do this a couple 



of times to the body of the boss until he finally explodes and you complete the 
game.
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CRAB               The crabs will either sit on the sand or walk along it. They 
                   will try to hit you with their claws and every now and then 
                   will breath a bubble that can hurt you. 

SMALL FISH         The small fish will float around slowly up and down while 
                   making their way to the left and shoot at you. Some will 
                   shoot in a straight line and others will shoot in all 
                   directions. 

JELLY FISH         The jelly fish move slower than normal fish but will be able 
                   to shoot lightning bolts at you. These will be aimed towards 
                   you and can travel at angles. 

FLOWER             This ground enemy won't move but will shoot three shots 
                   upward from its stationary position. One shot will go 
                   straight upward, another will be angled to the top left and 
                   the last will be angled to the top right. 

CLAM               These don't seem to do anything other than hurt you if you 
                   are floating low on the screen. Most of the clams will drop 
                   power ups. 

STONE FISH         The stone fish will float in one area and won't move. They 
                   have a lot of health but after a couple of power ups, they 
                   go down pretty easily. If you want, go ahead and kill them, 
                   if not, just avoid them. 

BIG FISH           The big fish doesn't really do anything special other than 
                   swim towards you in obscure patterns. They obviously take 
                   more shots to kill. 
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This FAQ/Walkthrough is copyrighted ｩ 2009 to Frank Grochowski. International 
Copyright laws protect this FAQ/Walkthrough. You cannot sell this 
FAQ/Walkthrough for a profit of any kind. You cannot reproduce this 
FAQ/Walkthrough in any way with out my written consent. You are however allowed 
to download this FAQ/Walkthrough for personal use. You can also post it on your 
web site as long as you give me full credit, don't change it in any way, and it 
is free. The latest version will always be found at: 

http://www.GameFAQs.com 
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